
 
Welcome to our last letter of the Spring Term. We hope everyone enjoys a well-earned rest 
over the Easter Break.  Please remember to check the Diary of Dates and ClassDojo for 
upcoming events.   

We continue to have Covid cases in school and in the community.  Please continue to remain 
vigilant in support of the school and the education of the pupils.    

Pre-School 
We are currently conducting market research into the demand for a pre-school, 
with the hope of opening a term-time only pre-school for 3-4 years olds from 
September 2022.  If you would be interested in a place for your child please 
complete the market research form (follow QR code link, or visit our website). If you know 
anyone else who would be interested please let them know about the market research.   

School lunches 
School lunches are £2.70 per day, £75.60 for the next half term.  Credits for any 
meals not taken will be carried forward.   

A new menu will be starting after the Easter holidays.  A copy will be sent home 
with the children this week and is available to view on our website https://www.ribchester-
st-wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk/parents/school-meals 

Morning Snack 
When we return after the Easter break children in Key Stage 2 will be able to purchase a                 
bowl of fruit during morning playtime.  The cost is 20p per day.  If paying on ParentPay, please 
pay £5.60 for the half term.   

Milk  
The children in Calder and Hodder class can have milk every day.  Under 5s receive 
milk free of charge.  If your child has turned 5 and you would like them to receive 
milk, please complete the form posted on ClassDojo on 22nd March.  A payment 
option will then be made available on ParentPay. Payment must be paid by Thursday 

31 March so the milk order for next term can be placed.   

National Dental Survey 
On Friday 29 April the Dental Epidemiology team, based at University of 
Central Lancashire, will be visiting school to complete a dental survey on any 
children aged 5.  Further information for those involved and a consent form 
will be sent home this week.  

Hearing Test  
The audiometrician will soon be visiting school to screen the hearing of children in Year 1.  
Consent forms have been sent out, if you haven’t already please return as soon as possible.  
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Red Nose Day  
Everyone looked fantastic for Red Nose Day. We received donations totally 
£243.10   - many thanks for your contributions.  The donation page will remain 
open until 1st April if anyone would still like to make a donation to Comic Relief.      
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=6428   

Swimming Lessons – Year 3, 4 & 5 
We have had confirmation from Ribblesdale Pool to say swimming lessons 
can continue.  Today should have been the last lesson for Year 5, but it has 
been agreed that they will continue after the Easter Break along with Year 3 

and 4. We have had to take an early session time for the pool to be able to accommodate us.   
Please can the children be at school for 8.40am.  To save time in the changing room the 
children should be wearing their PE kits and should come to school with their swimwear 
under their uniform.   

Morris Dancers for Field Day still needed.  

RIBCHESTER 60th FIELD DAY 

Morris Dancing 💃🏼 

Starting on the 6th April 2022 

3.45pm -4.45pm 

Ribchester park car park 

Ages 6+ 

Please text message Siobhan with your childs details. Mobile: 07964185894 

 



 

 
Please support Ribchester St Wilfrid's School PTFA on #easyfundraising, you can raise FREE 

donations when you shop online with over 6,000 retailers. It's simple and only takes 2 minutes 
to sign up! This will make a BIG difference to us. Sign up here: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ribchesterswcptfa/ 
 

Total of free donations raised to date: £1463.77 
Supporters: 44 

In the last 30 days £2.05 raised 

 

Diary of Dates: 
28 March  PTFA Uniform Sale 2.30pm to 4.30pm  

31 March Cake Sale – 3.30pm  

1 April  Last day of term  

18 April  Bank Holiday  

19 April  School Reopens 

21 April  St George’s Day Lunch 

22 April  Easter Service – St Wilfrid’s Church 2PM  

29 April National Dental Survey – 5 year olds 

2 May  Bank Holiday  

9 May Year 6 end of stage assessment week 

23 May  Queen’s Jubilee Presentation by Former High Sheriff 
of Lancashire    

27 May  Jubilee Day – Street Party  

27 May Last day of the half term  

7 June Inset Day  

8 June School Reopens  

 

 



 


